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The Louisiana State Law Institute respectfully submits its interim report to the
legislature relative to electronic notary law.

cc: Representative Raymond E. Garofalo. Jr.
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January 31, 2019 

Representative Taylor F. Barras 

Speaker of the House of Representatives 

P.O. Box 94062 

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804 

Senator John A. Alario, Jr. 

President of the Senate 

P.O. Box 94183 

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804 

INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE  

IN RESPONSE TO HCR NO. 31 OF THE 2018 REGULAR SESSION 

House Concurrent Resolution No. 31 of the 2018 Regular Session directs the Louisiana 

State Law Institute to prepare proposed legislation providing for the enactment of an electronic 

notary law in Louisiana. In fulfillment of this directive, the Law Institute created the Notaries 

Committee, which is supervised by the Reporter, Professor Melissa Lonegrass of the Louisiana 

State University Paul M. Hebert Law Center, and comprises members representing the clerks of 

court, Secretary of State, Land Title Association, Bankers Association, and other interests. 

In addition to having met numerous times to discuss and draft legislation implementing an 

electronic notary scheme in Louisiana, the Committee has presented on the topic to the Law 

Institute Council on two occasions, and will present proposed legislation to the Council on 

February 8, 2019.  Upon receiving full approval of its project from the Council, the Committee 

will submit recommendations to the Legislature in the form of proposed legislation. The 

Committee anticipates the possibility of submitting a final report and proposed legislation to the 

Legislature for the 2019 Regular Session. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Professor Melissa Lonegrass, Reporter 

Notaries Committee 

Louisiana State Law Institute 


